PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 3rd May 2017
7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street.

Present:
Christine Sutherland, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
John Bodger, John Johnson, Chris Cant, Rosemary White
Cumbria Sustainability Network

28th April at the Old Fire Station, Carlisle. Organised by CAfS, hosted by Sustainable Carlisle.
John B, Nigel and Christine attended this get-together which included representatives from similar groups from Alston, Brampton, Carlisle, Keswick, Kendal, Staveley and Lancaster. We shared who is doing what, and projects which are working well and those which didn’t work. Some groups are doing dramatically more than others! Possibly assisted by having a paid co-ordinator. CAfS was encouraged to continue with a co-ordinating role for Cumbrian groups and might be able to get funding to help more, eg to provide each group with time with someone experienced in applying for grants. It was suggested that we could all co-operate in a Cumbria-wide project, eg transport.

We agreed to meet again in about 6 months’ time and PACT will host the next meeting.

Films

A Plastic Ocean

We might be able to get a grant from the Cumbria Waste Prevention Fund. Could we get a large enough grant to enable us to show the film for free at the cinema? Christine will contact the company organising screenings to ask whether a screening is planned locally. We are still concerned about the length of the film and whether people will come.

Qu’est-ce qu’on attend?
CAfS showed this at Alston recently and we would like to see it in Penrith. Christine will find out whether CAfS are planning to organise this or whether we should.

An Inconvenient Sequel
This new Al Gore film had been suggested but reviews are poor.
Tetrapaks, plastic packaging  

No progress on these issues.

Traffic lights

Peter has counted the traffic lights at the two roundabouts – there are 59 sets of traffic lights at Kemplay Bank roundabout! He plans to write to the County Council Highways department about

· the energy wasted running these 24 hours a day

· the light pollution

· the fuel wasted particularly by lorries stopping and starting up again

· the fumes and emissions given off by this

· the cumulative time wasted

and also the assumption that people can’t think for themselves

Comparing with roundabouts in Carlisle: Junctions 42 and 43 (no lights) and Hardwicke Circus (lights just a few hours per day).

Shows

Penrith Show, Skelton Show – not this year.

Penrith on a Plate – 16th July, Penrith town centre – yes.

Pitch would be free with our own gazebo. Our theme - food waste? 

Combine with CAfS (anaerobic digester?) + Judith Bradshaw (composters) plus the usual ‘grow your own’ + community gardens, quirky planters.

Nigel can’t organize the stall but will liaise with CAfS and Judith.

Repair cafés

Malcolm reported that the first one in Penrith went well and they are continuing in Penrith and Kirkby Stephen. Dates are on the PACT website. A large proportion of the items brought in were electrical and Chris Cant was kept busy mending these.

Composting Campaign

Back in February Amy Hale from Resource Futures interviewed people in Cumbria about composting. At the meeting it was queried whether this information had been used so Christine checked up after the meeting - 
Apparently the campaign they were asked to do for Cumbria County Council was through Facebook and Twitter, not the CCC website, so only very short snippets of film and information were used. They feel it has been successful as record numbers of compost bins have been sold.
Next meeting
Wednesday 7th June at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

